
 

 

 

25 March 2024 
Bible College SA Board 
C/- Bible College SA 
176 Wattle Street 
Malvern SA 5061 
 

 

Dear Valued Member of the Bible College SA, 

As we reflect on God faithfulness to the college over the last 100 years, we are aware that with 
time brings change. 

On behalf of the BCSA Board, I write to inform you of the resignation of Matt Lehmann from the 
Board and, more specifically, from the role of Chair of the Board.  

This decision has been made with deep thought and prayer, together with me as Acting Chair. It 
is in the interest of helping and caring for Matt, and his family, to serve well over the long term in 
his ministry in Adelaide and wherever God may have him in the future. 

As a graduate of the Bible College SA, Matt has served on the BCSA Board since 2009 and as 
Chair, formerly called President, since 2020. We are thankful for the significant contribution and 
years of commitment, passion and heart that Matt has poured into the Bible College SA and the 
BCSA Board. Our prayers are for God’s richest blessings for Matt and Grace as they continue to 
serve in ministry as a family in the wider Christian community. 

While the Board moves into a transitional period presently, we ask for your continued prayers for 
wisdom and discernment as we navigate the changes before us. As a Board, our sights are set 
on upholding the strategic vision and plan for the college in the months and years ahead. 

In the meantime, I am thankful that the Board, under God, remains in good hands with the godly 
men and women volunteering their time to serve in this capacity. Together we seek to continue 
to serve the college with ongoing commitment to see generations of women and men equipped 
and trained for gospel work in Adelaide, South Australia and beyond. 

 

Blessings and kind regards, 

 

 

Sum Lock 

Acting Chair – Board of Bible College SA 


